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Hello everyone. It is hard to believe that it is already October. Time seems to have flown by so fast.  In two months, it will be 
the end of the year.  On October 22, we are planning to have the Ladies of Jodo Shinshu service at the Buddhist Church of 
Florin. The memorial service to commemorate the 850th anniversary of the birth of Shinran Shonin and the 800th 
anniversary of the founding of Jodo Shinshu Buddhism is scheduled for October 8th at the Sacramento Betsuin. Four 
Northern California BCA Kaikyoshi Ministers, Bishop Marvin Harada, and guest speaker Rev. Dr. David Matsumoto will be 
participating. We look forward to your attendance. Let us remember that if it was not for Shinran Shonin, we might not have 
encountered the teachings of the Nembutsu today. I am happy to be able to celebrate his big birthday, 850 years. 
 
*Ah, hard to encounter, even in many lifetimes, is the decisive cause of birth, Amida's universal Vow! Hard to realize, even 
in myriads of kalpas, is pure shinjin that is true and real! If you should come to realize this practice and shinjin, rejoice at the 

conditions from the distant past that have brought it about. [Shinran Shonin] 
 

This year I will be at Florin for the New Year's Eve kansho ringing and the end of the year service. There will be many 
events from now until the end of the year. I hope we see you at these events. please take care of yourself and stay safe and 
healthy. Remember, wherever we are, we are in the same warm light of Amida Buddha and I am happy to recite the same 
Nembutsu with all of our dharma friends. 
 
Gassho 
Namo Amida Butsu 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
 
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
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Please join us on Sunday, October 22, 2023 
 

Ladies of Jodo Shinshu Memorial Service 

October Shotsuki Hoyo and Family Service 

 

Sunday, October 22, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. 

Officiant: Rev. Noritaka Imada 

 
There will be a luncheon following the church service and so in order to prepare enough for 

everyone, we ask that you please rsvp to florinbuddhist@gmail.com by October 17, 2023.  

Thank you!! 

 
Please note there will not be a service at the BCF on Sunday, October 8, 2023.  The 850th & 800th Joint 

Celebration Service will be held at the Buddhist Church of Sacramento, 2401 Riverside Blvd, Sacramento, 

CA at 10:00 a.m. 

 

** The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    

 

 

September 27, 2023 
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Hello Sangha!  
 
The ñOnenessò, our Buddhist Church of Florin newsletter keeps our members up-to-
date on temple events and news, provides a monthly calendar of activities, updates on 
the Dharma School/BWA/Jr. YBA/Lotus Club and more; and it keeps our membership 
connected through Reverend Imadaôs monthly message, information regarding 
memorials and Sunday services.    
 
As you may know, Ginny Syphax has been doing a great job producing Oneness for 
many years and, while Ginny is going to continue to lead this effort, the Church Board 
is looking for a volunteer to function as a back-up to Ginny.  The job entails gathering 
pertinent materials from various sources, transferring the information onto a template, 
and forwarding this on for printing/mailing.  Training will be provided. This back-up 
person would only need to perform this function, if Ginny is unable to create the 
newsletter herself. If you would like to get involved in this job, please contact me at 
(916) 955-1954; or Ginny at (916) 837-2081.    
 
Another item related to the Oneness Newsletter:  I would like to invite you to highlight 
the good work of our BCF members.  If you know of someone that you think should be 
recognized for their contributions to the Buddhist Church of Florin, please email me at 
efujii52@gmail.com - provide their name and a brief summary of the work they are 
doing so that we can say Arigato.    
 
 
In Gassho,  
 
 
Eric Fujii, President 
Buddhist Church of Florin  
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Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 

September 14, 2023 

1. The Board would like to improve communication among itself and the Sangha especially with respect to any 

health, welfare or death notifications.  If  the Sangha is aware of any of these events, please contact your 

Director-At-Large or any Board member so that the Board can follow through in a timely manner. 

2. Thank you everyone for your hard work to help make the Fall Food Bazaar a success!  The event netted 

nearly $10,000. 

3. A backup person is needed to assist with newsletter preparation when the availability of the current editor is 

limited.  If  you would like to help out, please contact Eric Fujii (efujii52@gmail.com). 

4. Dharma School opens September 24. The theme is the Eightfold Path. Volunteer teachers/assistants are 

needed. Please help us provide the best experience for your child. 

5. A New Member event will  be held on September 24 to welcome the members who joined during the past 

three years since BCF has not been able to have a proper welcome event due to Covid. A fun social with a 

tri-tip and chicken teriyaki lunch, and raffle will  follow the service.  

6. Sensei will  continue with his duties and time split between Lodi and Florin temples; however, he will  be 

moving into the Florin parsonage as of October 1. 

7. Sensei plans to start a Japanese language class after the Japanese service on the 4th Sunday of the month at 

noon beginning in October. He will  teach beginning conversation and simple writing of your name in 

hiragana. 

8. The Joint Celebration service to commemorate the founding of Jodo Shinshu and the birthday of Shiran 

Shonin will  be held at Sacramento Betsuin on October 8th at 10 am. The Guest Speaker is Rev. Matsumoto. 

The service will  be both in person and online. The deadline for registration for in-person attendance is 

September 23. Online, the service will  be live-streamed on Facebook; registration is not required for the 

online presentation. 

9. Dharma School is hosting a Halloween Party on October 29. Spooky fun for all! Look out for more 

information. 

10. The Board voted to pay for Red Cross sponsored CPR training for interested Sangha members. More 

information to follow.  This is in conjunction with the purchase of AEDs (automatic electronic 

defibrillators) for the gym and temple. AED training will  occur separately once AEDs have been installed. 

11. BWA has volunteered to replace the old, heavy tables in the gymnasium. 

12. Pickleball is being planned for Sundays at 1 pm in the gymnasium. More details to follow. 



 

  



 
Please keep half of the order form for yourself. You can call Ginny Yamamoto Syphax (916-837-2081) to confirm if 
your order has been received. 

 


